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Rugeley Town Council

Minutes of the Rose Committee held in the Council Chamber
at 7:00 pm Wednesday 3™ June 2022.

PRESENT: Councillors: A Cooney D Gaye
C Green N Mahon (Chair)
I Pyke N Stanley
K Tait-Green

ALSO PRESENT: H Goodreid ~ Town Clerk

S Bird — Development Manager
L Johnson - Theatre Manager

| Min Item Action

24 Apologies

24.1 Apologies were received from Clirs Ansell and Gunner.

25 Declarations of Person & Prejudicial interest

25.1 No Declarations of Interest were made.

26 To receive any requests for dispensation

26.1 None were made.

27 Chair to close the meeting for the public session.

27.1 No members of public were in attendance.

28 Chair to reopen meeting

29 Minutes

29.1 It was proposed to approve the minutes of the Rose Committee meeting
held on 11* May 2022.
Proposed: Cllr Cooney; Seconded: Cllr Green
The minutes of the Rose Commiittee held 11" May 2022 were
approved as a true record and signed by the Chair.

30 Matters Arising

30.1 Any actions had either been dealt with or were on the agenda.

31 Income and Expenditure

31.1 The income and expenditure report for May was noted.

32 Sunshine Productions Pantomime
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32.1 The Town Clerk had met with Sunshine Productions who were happy to
put on this year's pantomime which would be Cinderella. It was proposed
that ticket prices stay the same as the previous year.

Proposed: Cllr Stanley; Seconded. Cllr Mahon

The motion was carried.

33 Theatre Managers Report
33.1 Clirs had all received a report from the Theatre Manager in advance of the
meeting.

33.2 Cocktails on the Bar

The theatre had been approached to add ready mixed cocktails to the bar
offering. It was noted that the pumps etc would be provided by the
company and Molson Coors (the theatre bars current supplier) did supply
the cocktail mixes. Should all the cocktails in each bag be sold, then the
drinks would cost around £1.70 per drink. Clirs asked the theatre manager
to obtain a sample so that we knew they were palatable prior to
committing.

| Once the bags of mix were opened, there was only a four-week shelf life
| so it would be important to ensure that they were only provided at peak
times.

It was proposed that we move forward with the idea of offering cocktails
at the bar.

Proposed: Cllr Mahon; Seconded: Cllr Cooney

The motion was carried.

33.3 Air Conditioning repairs
The Theatre Manager advised that the AC unit was controlled centrally

from the theatre computer. The town council and theatre could then fine
tune the system to meet their individual demands. The theatre had been
advised that the linking to the computer system was now obsolete as
Samsung had updated the system. The theatre had been advised that
practically it would be best to have a monitor screen between the theatre
and town council offices so that both could manipulate the AC system.
Two quotes had been received for the work:

Quote 1 - £1,462.75 + VAT
Quote 2 - £1,885 + VAT

It was proposed that we commission Ambassador (quote 1) to undertake
the work as soon as possible.

Proposed: Cllr Mahon; Seconded: Clfr Cooney

The motion was carried.

34 Date of Next Meeting
34.1 The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 13% July 2022 at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 7.20pm
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